

July 21, 2023

Martha Guzman Regional Administrator U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, Region 9 75 Hawthorne Street San Francisco, California 94105 guzman.martha@epa.gov

## Dear Administrator Guzman:

The California Air Resources Board (CARB) is submitting to the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency (U.S. EPA) the San Joaquin Valley Air Pollution Control District (District) 2023 Maintenance Plan and Redesignation Request for the Revoked 1-Hour Ozone Standard (1-Hour Ozone Maintenance Plan). The 1-Hour Ozone Maintenance Plan demonstrates continued attainment of the revoked 1979 federal 1-hour ozone standard and compliance with Clean Air Act requirements. The 1-Hour Ozone Maintenance Plan was adopted by the District Governing Board on June 15, 2023, and is being submitted as a revision to the California State Implementation Plan (SIP).

This submittal consists of the following documents:

- 1. District 1-Hour Ozone Maintenance Plan submittal package including:
  - a. District letter submitting the 1-Hour Ozone Maintenance Plan to CARB;
  - b. SIP Completeness Checklist;
  - c. 1-Hour Ozone Maintenance Plan;
  - d. District Governing Board Resolution 2023-6-9;
  - e. District Governing Board Memo with Attachments;
  - f. Evidence of Public Hearing; and
- 2. CARB Executive Order S-23-013.

CARB is committed to working with U.S. EPA staff to provide any additional information needed for approval. If you have any questions, please contact Edie Chang, Deputy Executive Officer, at (916) 445-4383, or have your staff contact Michael Benjamin, Chief, Air Quality Planning and Science Division, at (916) 201-8968.

Sincerely,

Steven S. Cliff, Ph.D., Executive Officer

Enclosures (7)

Martha Guzman July 21, 2023 Page 2

cc:

Matthew Lakin, Acting Director, Air & Radiation Division, U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, Region 9

lakin.matthew@epa.gov

Samir Sheikh, Executive Director/Air Pollution Control Officer, San Joaquin Valley Air Pollution Control District samir.sheikh@valleyair.gov

Edie Chang, Deputy Executive Officer

Michael Benjamin, D.Env., Division Chief, Air Quality Planning & Science Division